
ST. CATHERINE  OF  SIENA  ROMAN  CATHOLIC  CHURCH  

January 24, 2016 ð3rd Sunday in Ordinary Time  

ALL ARE WELCOMED TO OUR PARISH ! 
We are so pleased that you chose to celebrate with us this weekend. We warmly 
invite you to active participation in our liturgical celebration. Please feel free to 
approach one of our Ministers of Hospitality if you are in need of any assistance. No 
matter what your present status in the Catholic Church, your current family or 
marital situation, your past or present religious affiliation; no matter what your 
personal history, age, background, sexual orientation, gender, race, or color; no 
matter what your self -image or self-esteem: YOU are invited, welcomed, accepted, 
loved, and respected at St. Catherine of Siena Church in Ithaca, New York. 

The mission of St. Catherine of Siena Parish 
is to inspire, engage, and nurture our community through 

worship, witness, and service. 

La misión de la parroquia de Sta. Catalina es  

inspirar, cuidar y motivar la participación de nuestra 
comunidad a través del culto, testimonio y servicio. 

PARISH  MISSION  STATEMENT 

St. Catherine of Siena Church is a Tompkins County Living Wage Employer  

CATHOLIC  SCHOOLS WEEK: JANUARY  30ïFEBRUARY 6 
 

SATURDAY, JANUARY 30  
¶ Pasta Dinner, 5ð7:30 p.m. ð Immaculate Conception Church, Carges Hall, 113 N. Geneva St.  
All -you-can-eat pasta and sauce, salad, bread, dessertñmakings donated by Joeõs Restaurant. Our own Fr. Joe Marcoux 
is making the sauce from scratch this year! $8 per person; $5 per senior citizen & children 5ð12; children under 5 free; 
family plan for $25. Takeouts are available. Tickets are available at school, after Masses this 
weekend, and at the door. 
MONDAY, FEBRUARY 1  
¶ Mass, 9 a.m. ð Immaculate Conception Church, 113 N. Geneva St. 
A special Catholic Schools Week Mass. 
TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 2  
¶ Special Morning Prayer for Families, 8:10 a.m.  
Our opportunity to thank parents for choosing our school for their childrenõs education. 
¶ Enrollment Open House, 9 a.m. ð1 p.m.   
Invite your friends and neighbors to visit ICS!  
WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 3  
¶ Community Thank You Day  (snow date in April) 
Students will be out in the community delivering our thanks to many service groups for all they do for us.  
¶ Moving Up Day  
Students get to spend time visiting their next grade -level classroom. 
THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 4  
¶ Throwback Thursday & Remember When  
Out of Uniform Day ñdress in your favorite style from the past (1990s, 1960s, 1880s...). 
FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 5  
¶ Schoolwide Fun Day  
Out of Uniform Day ñwear your favorite sports team gear. 
SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 6  
¶ Enrollment Open House, 5 ð6 p.m. 
Invite your friends and neighbors to visit ICS! Visiting families invited to stay for Roller Skating Party.  
¶ Roller Skating Party ñFree and open to all. Sponsored by Immaculate Conception School Association. 

5ð6 p.m.ñPizza, salad, bread, and lemonade served in the cafeteriañdonated by Joeõs 
6ð8 p.m.ñRoller skating for all ages in the gym. Skates are provided, but be sure to wear socks! 
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MINISTRY  TEAM 
Pastor 
Rev. Joseph Marcoux, fmarcoux@dor.org 
 

Pastoral Associate 
Ann Marie Eckert, ameckert@dor.org 
 

Director of Liturgical Music  
Sherry Scanza, sherry.scanza@gmail.com 
 

Coordinator of Faith Formation  
Ashley Blank, ablank@dor.org 
 

Coordinator of Volunteer Ministry  
Patricia Sipple, psipple@dor.org 
 

Communications Coordinator  
Jane Bonassar, jbonassar@dor.org 
 

Director of Finance & Administration  
Lawrence Wasser, lwasser@dor.org 
 

Bookkeeper  
Susan Dean, sdean@dor.org 
 

Organist  
Mary Holzhauer  
 

Administrative Assistant  
June Haynor, istcathe@dor.org 
 

Maintenance Technician  
Jerome Srb 
 

Housekeeper  
Diane Tordel  
 

TRUSTEES 
Frank Fetsko, Kristin Campagnolo  
 

COUNCIL  CHAIRS  
Pastoral Council : Colleen Perkins and Joseph Babcock 
Finance Council : Joe Kiely 
 

NEW PARISHIONERS  
Welcome to our parish community! Registration packets 
are available at all Church entrances and at the office.  
 

STEWARDSHIP  
Our Sister Parish  
We enjoy an ongoing exchange of people and prayer with 
St. Anthonyõs in the Dominican Republic. Donations to 
the òloose change bowlsó located at each Church entrance 
provide meals and education for over 200 children at the 
parish daycare center.  
 

Almsgiving  
10% or more of all donations we receive go to the poor 
and needy. 
 

Clothing for the Needy  
Clean used clothing in good condition accepted 24/7 at 
the shed adjacent to the parking lot. 

MASS SCHEDULE 
Weekend Mass Schedule  
Saturday: 5 p.m. 
Sunday: 9 & 11:30 a.m. 
Mass in Spanish: 4th Sunday of the month, 5:30 p.m. 
 

Daily Mass Schedule  
Monday: 5:30 p.m. 
Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday: 9 a.m. 
Brookdale Senior Living: 4th Tuesday of the month, 10:15 a.m. 
 

Accommodations:  
Gluten-reduced hosts are available; notify a staff member. 
Personal listening receivers are available from the Sacristy. 
 

SACRAMENTS 
Reconciliation  
Saturday at 4 p.m. or by appointment  
 

Infant Baptisms  
Weõre so happy about the new addition to your family. 
Parents participate in a preparation program prior to baptism. 
Please contact the office three months prior to the baptism.  
 

Marriage  
Congratulations on your engagement! As with the other 
sacraments, prior preparation is necessary. Please contact the 
office at least six months before the wedding.  
 

Anointing of the Sick/Visitation  
Please contact the office for arrangements for individual 
anointing or for a visitation to someone who is sick or 
homebound. For emergencies after hours, please call Fr. Joe at 
585-747-3649. Families should alert the Parish Office when 
family members are in the hospital. Hospitals are no longer 
able to provide parishes with this information. If you would 
like to have someone prayed for at Mass and/or added to the 
Prayer Corner in the bulletin, we invite you to call the Parish 
Office at 257-2493.  
 

Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults (R.C.I.A.)  
For information on becoming Catholic, or questions about the 
Catholic faith, contact Ann Marie Eckert.  
 

Holy Orders  
For information about vocations, contact Carol Dady with the 
Diocesan Office of Vocation Awareness at 585-461-2890 or 
vocations@dor.org. 
 

PRAYER OPPORTUNITIES  
Eucharistic Adoration  
Wednesdays at 7 p.m. & Fridays at 9:30 a.m. in the Church 
 

Rosary 
Fridays at 5 p.m. in the Church 
 

Prayer Groups  
Centering Prayer and Ignatian Prayer Groups meet 
throughout the month. Small Christian Communities also 
meet weekly. For more information, call Ann Marie Eckert.  

St. Catherine of Siena Parish 
302 St. Catherine Circle, Ithaca, New York 14850 

607-257-2493 
www.stcathofsiena.org  /  www.facebook/stcatherinesithaca 

Office Hours: Mon.ïFri. 9 a.m.ï 4 p.m. (closed for lunch at 1 p.m.)  
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SCRIPTURE  READINGS  
 

Today 
Neh 8:2-4a, 5-6, 8-10; 1 Cor 12:12-30; Lk 
1:1-4; 4:14-21 
 

Next Sunday 
Jer 1:4-5, 17-19; 1 Cor 12:31-13:13; Lk 
4:21-30 

 

òThe Spirit of the Lord is upon me, because he has 
anointed me to bring glad tidings to the poor. He has 
sent me to proclaim liberty to captives and recovery of 
sight to the blind, to let the oppressed go free, and to 
proclaim a year acceptable to the Lord. ó (Lk 4:18-19) 

    WHATôS HAPPENINGðJANUARY  25ï31  

Monday, January 25 
5:30 p.m. MASS: Marjorie Martin by Chris Kimball 
7:00 p.m. Trivia Night Planning Meeting  
Tuesday, January 26 
9:00 a.m.  COMMUNION  SERVICE  
4:00 p.m. Youth Choir 
5:30 p.m. Boy Scouts Pack 55 Tiger Den 
7:00 p.m. Liturgy Committee  
7:00 p.m. Prayer Shawl Ministry  
Wednesday, January 27 
9:00 a.m.  COMMUNION  SERVICE  
7:00 p.m. Eucharistic Adoration 
7:30 p.m. R.C.I.A. 
Thursday, January 28 
9:30 a.m. Meeting Christ in Prayer 
6:30 p.m. Marthaõs Ministry Meeting 
7:00 p.m. Centering Prayer 
7:30 p.m. Adult Choir  
Friday, January 29 
9:00 a.m. MASS: Joyce Morrissey by Jean Passero & Family 
9:30 a.m. Strength Training 

Friday, January 29 (continued) 
9:30 a.m. Eucharistic Adoration 
10:30 a.m. Benediction 
5:00 p.m. Praying the Rosary 
Saturday, January 30 
9:00 a.m. AA 
4:00 p.m. Sacrament of Reconciliation 
5:00 p.m. MASS: Donald Armstrong by Ann Armstrong & 
 Karen Gorsky 
7:00 p.m. Trivia Night  
Sunday, January 31 
9:00 a.m. MASS: Thomas Colucci by Steve & Liz Colucci 
9:15 a.m. Childrenõs Liturgy of the Word 
10:15 a.m. Childrenõs Faith Formation 
10:15 a.m. First Eucharist Parent Meeting 
11:30 a.m. MASS: Gertrude Delvy by the Twomey Family and 
 Our Parishioners 
1:00 p.m. Youth Ministry Advisory Board  
1:00 p.m. Video Presentation: Gospel of Mark 
4:00 p.m. Middle School Youth Group  
4:00 p.m. High School Youth Group 

STEWARDSHIP  OF TREASURE 

  OFFERTORY INCOME , January 17, 2015 

  Collection: $5,091 

  EFT Donations: $6,262 

  Mailed -in Donations: $907 

  TOTAL : $12,260 

  WEEKLY BUDGET : $10,577 

  VARIANCE :  +$1,683 
    

  Dominican Republic Bowls:  $194 

PRAYER CORNER 
 

Please hold in prayer those who are sick: 

Jossie Brissee, Mary Godes, Allen Smith, Nelli Kurbanov, Catherine Darling, Louis Tessier, Jim Shea, Margy Dillon, 
Bill McNamara, Bill Ryan, Karyn Marion, Pat Davis, Mark Nagaitis, Christina de Roos Bain, Florence Wasser, Colin 
Hayward-Toland, Betty Muka, Lidia Roper, David Hyatt, Gianna Lesselroth, and Gail Cooney. 
 

Please hold in prayer those who have died in the peace of Christ. 
 
 



 

 

Parish-Wide Opportunities  
 

TRIVIA  NIGHT  
On Saturday, January 30, from 7ð9 p.m., St. 
Catherineõs will be hosting our first annual Trivia 
Night for the adults of our community. We hope you 

will gather a team of 6ð8 (or 
a friend or two and we will 
help you create a team), and 
brush up on useless 
information that might come 
in handy that night. Cost will 
be $10 per person. Food, fun, 

and laughter are the goals of the nightñbut you 
might win a prize or two too! The night will consist of 
8 rounds of trivia (10 questions in each round), some 
additional fun games interspersed throughout the 
evening, and a lot of laughter. You are encouraged to 
bring your own drinks and are invited to bring some 
snacks or desserts to share. Tickets are available after 
Masses and at the Parish Office. 
 

SOCIAL  HOUR 
We hope you will come to our social hour this 
Sunday. Come over to the Parish Center for a little 
food and drink and some good conversation! 
Immaculate Conception School is hosting the social 
hours, and Don Mills, the principal, will be there to 
answer questions and provide registration packets. 
You can also purchase tickets for the Pasta Dinner 
that the school will hold on Saturday, January 30.  
 

PASTA DINNER  FUNDRAISER  
Immaculate Conception School is having a pasta 
dinner fundraiser on Saturday, January 30, from 5:30

ð7 p.m. in Carges Hall at Immaculate Conception 
Church. Fr. Joe is making the sauce! Tickets (available 
at the door) are $8 for adults, $5 for children, and $25 
for a family. Come enjoy a great dinner and then 
come to Trivia Night at St. Catherineõs afterward! 
 

RE-GIFTING  TO BENEFIT  THE PEACE 
FESTIVAL  
If you got a gift card or a gift this Christmas that, 
although lovely and thoughtful, just probably wonõt 
get used, consider re-gifting it to the International 
Peace Festival for the Silent Auction. The Committee 
will be available at the social hours on January 24, 
and at the Ministry Fair on February 7 to take your 
donations.  
 

COME TO THE MINISTRY  FAIR  
Our Ministry Fair will take place in the Parish Center 
on Sunday, February 7, after both Masses. At the Fair 
you can learn about St. Catherine's many ministries, 
speak with current volunteers, hear about upcoming 
activities and events, as well as opportunities to get 
involved. We are excited to hold this event during the 
year while most groups are active and there is a lot 
going on in our vibrant community. So be sure to 
come over to the Parish Center on February 7, warm 
up with refreshments, good company, and see all that 
St. Catherine's has to offer! If you have any questions 
about the Ministry Fair or getting involved in our 
parish, please contact Patricia Sipple, Coordinator of 
Volunteer Ministry, at psipple@dor.org or 257-2493. 
 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS ï SPECIAL  
STATIONS  OF THE CROSS 
As part of the observance of the Lenten season, a 
special musical interpretation of the 
Passion of Christ will be presented 
on Friday, March 11, at 7 p.m. in the 
Church. The contemporary Christian 
musical group Trace of Grace will 
provide music, narration, and song 
in this moving rendition of the traditional fourteen 
stations of the cross. 
 

DIOCESAN  PUBLIC  POLICY  COMMITTEE  
On February 6/7, you will be asked to advocate for an 
increase in state funding for child care subsidies. 
Hereõs why: Employers surveyed report that child 
care services decrease employee absences by 20ð30 
percent and reduce turnover by 37ð60 percent. A 
Cornell study found that parents who received a 
subsidy experienced a 17.8 percent decrease in 
disciplinary actions on the job. The loss of child care 
subsidy brought an increase in tardiness and a 35 
percent decrease in productivity. Quality child care 
also leads to a more productive workforce in the 
future. Since 75 percent of brain growth develops 
before age 5, without nurturing by caring adults, 
young brains will not reach their full potential.  
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Adult Faith  
 

THE GOSPEL OF MARK 
As a regular churchgoer, you have heard a lot of 
Gospel storiesñin bits and pieces, and with the story 
lines of Matthew, Mark, Luke, and John intertwined. 
But rarely do we hear (or read) a Gospel in its 
entirety. The Gospel of Mark is a dramatic reading 
presentation of Markõs Gospel, heard the way that the 
early Christians would have experienced itñthrough 
a storyteller (Max MacLean). The Adult Faith 
Enrichment Committee enjoyed it so much, they are 
offering this video presentation on Sunday, January 

31, at 1 p.m. in the Parish Center. This two-hour 
presentation of the Gospel will include a short break 
and discussion in the middle of the video.  Pizza and 
drinks will be provided. Come and enjoy a rare way 
to experience the life of Jesus. 
 

MERCY IN  THE CITY  
We hope that you have been reading and enjoying the 

book Mercy in the City by Kerry Weber. 
In February, we will be inviting you to 
join one of many small groups to discuss 
this book and to challenge yourself to 
use Lent as a time to attend to the 
Corporal Works of Mercy as Kerry 
Weber did in the book. More 

information will be coming next week.  

 
Childrenõs/Youth Ministry 

 

ñIN THE LOOPò WITH  THE HIGH  SCHOOL 
YOUTH MINISTRY  
This Sunday the High School Youth Ministry will 
participate in a session titled òFinding Your Prayer 
Style.ó  Youth participants will explore some of their 
personality traits and match those to a style of prayer 
that best fits their spirituality. They will also take 
some time to decorate individual candles, which will 
be lit and blessed during Candlemas the weekend of 
the 30/31. For the following Sunday, January 31, we 
will have an extended session until 6 p.m., when the 
youth will be creating twenty Baptism Kits. These kits 
will contain a personalized ornament, cross, baptism 
towel, and picture frame.  The kits will then be given 
as a gift from the church for the next twenty baptisms 
that take place at St. Catherineõs. If any of the youth 
are able to stay until 6 p.m. for this session, it would 
be wonderful to have their assistance. 

MIDDLE  SCHOOL YOUTH MINISTRY   
Middle School Youth Ministry will be gathering this 
Sunday, January 24, to continue learning about the 
Sacraments of Initiation with a session that focuses on 
the Sacrament of Baptism.  This session helps middle 
school youth appreciate life as a precious gift from 
God, and to understand sin as a 
misuse of Godõs gifts. It then 
looks at Jesus as Godõs answer to 
the òmessó caused by the misuse 
of human freedom. It presents 
baptism as the sacrament that 
celebrates the new life of grace 
that Jesus gives to those who 
believe in him and follow his 
teachings. On January 31, the middle school youth will 
look back on Christmas with a session titled, 
òIncarnation: The Real Meaning of Christmas.ó  This 
session helps middle school students understand the 
deepest meaning of Christmas.  It teaches that 
Christmas is a Christian feast that celebrates the 
profound mystery of the Incarnation ñGod becoming 
human.  The topic of incarnation is a Confirmation 
topic and is a required session for Confirmation 
Candidates. 
 

CANDLES FOR CANDLEMAS  
Candlemas is a Christian holiday celebrated annually 
on February 2. According to Christian tradition, it 
celebrates three occasions: the presentation of the child 
Jesus; Jesusõ first entry into the temple; and the Virgin 
Maryõs purification. Many Christians consider Jesus as 
the òlight of the world,ó so it is fitting that candles are 
blessed on this day and that a candlelit procession 
precedes the Mass. This year, during the weekend of 
January 30/31, we invite you to bring any candles of 
significance to any of the Masses to receive a blessing.  
The children and youth will be decorating candles to 
be blessed as well. 

 
Stewardship Opportunities  

 

CATHOLIC  CHARITIES  NEEDS YOU 
Our local Catholic Charities office serves thousands of 
low income and vulnerable people each year with the 
help of dedicated volunteers. You too can be part of 
that good work. The organization is seeking daytime 
volunteers for the free clothing closet and for 
administrative tasks. If you can help please contact 
Virginia at VUbari@dor.org or at 272-5062, ext. 27. 
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From the Book of Joe 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parish Family, 

 

It is great to be back home! Donõt get me wrong, being on vacation is awesome, but I really did miss seeing you 
all. But now Iõm back and raring to go which is good because I had about two hundred and fifty emails and 
about twenty phone messages and calls to visit the jail and the hospitalñall on the first day home. So if I donõt 
get back to you right away, I apologize in advance.  
 
I heard that the town hall meetings about our campaign went very well. They were sparsely attended but the 
questions were very positive and very important. Although I do not know the results of our increased giving 
initiative, I can tell you that the response thus far has been incredibly generous. I have every confidence that we 
will exceed our goal within the next few weeks. Consequently, we should remain on schedule to break ground 
this spring.  
 
I want to extend a special thank you to Fr. Dan who I hear did a wonderful job caring for you in my absence. 
Also thanks to you for being so hospitable to him.  
 
As I write this, our Dominican Republic pilgrims are learning how the Sisters take one donated dollar and 
stretch it to feed the hundreds of children at the Portal. They are in Santa Domingo today at the market. You 
havenõt seen anything until youõve witnessed Sisters Iris and Nelda wheel and deal. 
 
By the time you read this, they will have returned from their pilgrimage and will be recuperating.   Please 
continue to keep them in your prayers, as well as  our children in the Dominican Republic and our wonderful 
Sisters! 

 

Peace, 
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